
From: Noel Sharratt
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: To the Board of Supervisors
Date: Sunday, October 27, 2024 10:25:05 PM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Dear Board of Supervisors:
I think what you've done is a huge mistake and am here to beg you to please have County
officials manually, hand count audit at least 25% of all ballots to check against the results
tabulated by the Dominion systems. 
Thank you,
Noel

mailto:noelsharratt1@gmail.com
mailto:ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org

